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The State of Colorado and its Interstate Compact Offices are bound by Colorado Revised Statute 17-27.1-101 
which mandates the identification of an adult supervised or unsupervised person as defined by the Interstate 

Compact Offender Tracking System (ICOTS) and who is in a private treatment program in this state.  
 

 A private treatment program is any nonresidential or residential program that provides services, treatment, 
rehabilitation, education, or criminal history related treatment for supervised or unsupervised person in need 

of substance use treatment, sex offender management services, or domestic violence services.  
 

A private treatment program does not include a licensed behavioral health entity endorsed to provide crisis 
care or withdrawal, a facility providing treatment for mental health disorders or intellectual and 

developmental disabilities.  
 

The CDOC Adult Parole Interstate Compact Office uses the information obtained from the needed treatment 
application packet to determine if the client is required to register through the Interstate Compact Offender 

Tracking System as a felony offender, certain misdemeanor offender, or an offender under a deferred 
judgement or sentence.  

 
If the requirement for a client to register through ICOTS has not been met, the final application for the 

person to fully participate and complete treatment can be denied per CRS 17-27.1-101. 
 

It is very important that the client's information is legible with all lines completed. The offense state 
information, offense date, crime that was committed, and case number(s) for the offense is vital in processing 
applications. We need to know whether or not the person is only being supervised by the courts, is on parole 

or probation, or unsupervised in any capacity.  If additional information is needed or if there are 
discrepancies that cannot be remedied through research, the application can be denied, but can be 

resubmitted with complete information at a later date. CDOC Adult Parole will not obtain records on behalf 
of the client. 

 
Fingerprints and photographs may be completed at a law enforcement agency.  This is applicable to any 

ICOTS eligible offender supervised or not who is currently in Colorado (including telehealth participants).  
CDOC Adult Parole defers to each private treatment program in directing the client where to report.  That 

law enforcement agency can charge for this service and may set reasonable limitations on the hours and 
location.  Law Enforcement personnel will need to use a Red Card or Scanning System in order to generate a 
criminal history record to be sent to CBI.  If the law enforcement agency refuses to complete the process, an 

agency in another jurisdiction may be used.  Clients must go to an actual law enforcement agency to complete 
this process if applicable. 

 
Please include a separate email address to which encrypted replies can be sent as needed. All electronic 

correspondence must be sent to doc_interstatetreatment@state.co.us 
 
 

 


